Meeting of the Sadsbury Township Planning Commission

August 13, 2025

A meeting of the Sadsbury Township Planning Commission was held on Wednesday, August 13, 2025 at 7:05 PM in the Sadsbury Township Municipal Building.

Present: Mr. Ron Zanoni, Ms. Amanda Stewart, Mr. John Lymberis, Mr. Jeremy Alcorn, Mr. Clark Faggioli, Ms. Michelle Falcone, Township Manager Mr. Tony Przychodzien.

Absent: Mr. Simon Jessey, Supervisor Liaison Mr. David Reynolds.

Mr. Zanoni called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, followed by a moment of silence and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Alcorn made a motion, seconded by Ms. Stewart, to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous meeting. Mr. Alcorn made a motion, seconded by Ms. Stewart, to adopt the minutes from the previous meeting. With no amendments or questions, the motions passed unanimously.

Announcements, Correspondence and Public Comment

Ms. Falcone and Mr. Przychodzien gave some updates about construction progress at Sadsbury Commons. Mr. Alcorn asked about traffic on Nova Way and Mr. Przychodzien explained what was being discussed for that issue. There was a brief discussion about other traffic issues, and the Sadsbury Village road islands. Crime in Sadsbury Park was discussed. With there being no further announcements or public comment, Mr. Zanoni made a motion, seconded by Ms. Falcone, to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 PM. With there being no further questions, the motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted by Simon Jessey, based on a recording by Mr. Alcorn.